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Dear Readers,

The holidays have ended, and we are beginning the new academic year, 2024/2025. 

During the past few months, we have been diligently working on the new issue of “Military 
Physician” for you. Traditionally, it includes contributions from colleagues at various centres, both 
within Poland and internationally, which is crucial for both the journal and the editorial team. 

In the latest edition of “Military Physician”, we feature two especially noteworthy articles: one 
addressing lipid disorders in children and another exploring the applications of whole-body cryo-
therapy in contemporary medical practice. Among the original research articles, we present stud-
ies assessing the risk of gastrointestinal parasitic diseases and examining SARS-CoV-2 antibody 
levels across various groups of individuals affected by COVID-19. We also recommend exploring  
a series of interesting case reports. 

In response to the inquiries we have received, I would like to highlight that “Military Physician”, 
as a scientific journal, focuses on publishing scholarly works within the medical field. This includes 
research articles, educational pieces, information about scientific conferences, and contributions 
to the history of medicine, all adhering to the standards of scientific writing. Submissions that fall 
outside this scope are not considered for publication.

I am confident you will find this issue both informative and engaging. 

I am looking forward to our continued cooperation.

Prof. Bolesław Kalicki, MD, PhD

Letter from the Editor-in-Chief


